
15:55:31 From  Jonathan Russell-Anelli  to  Everyone: 

 I thought the proposal was about whether we should move forward on distance learning, rather 
than how it will be accomplished. Are the questions about details of how such a program will be 
implemented or whether we should "do" distance learning... 

15:55:35 From  Risa Lieberwitz  to  Everyone: 

 We need much more than 5 minutes for discussion on this issue of a possible part-time 
program. 

15:55:52 From  Wendy Wilcox (she/her)  to  Everyone: 

 I don't understand why only 5 minutes for discussion 

15:56:07 From  Courtney Roby  to  Everyone: 

 Absolutely, Risa and Wendy, especially given we have 10 minutes on pools! 

15:56:15 From  Jonathan Russell-Anelli  to  Everyone: 

 thanks for the info Mark 

15:57:07 From  Mark Milstein  to  Everyone: 

 Need to get back to class - thank you, everyone, for your time today. If there are follow up 
questions for CAPP, please feel free to email me at mm462 and I'll be happy share those with the 
committee. 

15:57:22 From  Beth Milles  to  Everyone: 

 Thank you Mark! 

16:03:12 From  Myles Gideon - IRB Manager  to  Everyone: 

 Feel free to contact me directly with any questions, as well: mbg223@cornell.edu. 

16:03:27 From  Adam Anderson  to  Everyone: 

 Thank you Myles! 

16:25:48 From  Roxanne Marino  to  Everyone: 

 Very nice presentation Ashleigh, thank you 

16:26:10 From  Marcus Smolka  to  Everyone: 

 I fully support! 

16:26:49 From  Itziar Rodriguez de Rivera  to  Everyone: 

 Well said, Ashleigh! 

16:26:51 From  - Connie Yuan 袁郁/圆玉  to  Everyone: 



 Thanks for a great presentation. I fully support it too. 

16:28:01 From  Kent Hubbell  to  Everyone: 

 CAPE members discussed the pool issue this a.m. and is in enthusiastic support of this 
proposal….Kent Hubbell 

16:29:01 From  Steven Jackson  to  Everyone: 

 I’m also in strong support of this proposal.  Cornell pools are truly substandard vis-a-vis peers 
and local peers like IC.  (My kids swam on local swim teams and were always sorry when scheduled for 
Cornell owing to the poor facilities vis-a-vis IC).  +1 to Ashleigh’s points about health and wellbeing 
effects.  I know many students (and faculty!) who use swimming as a central resource and support. 

16:29:47 From  Roberto Bertoia  to  Everyone: 

 I strongly support this proposal. It is long overdue! 

16:30:30 From  Sherry Colb  to  Everyone: 

 Truly excellent presentation! 

16:32:02 From  Doug Antczak  to  Everyone: 

 Regarding moving the pools up the priority list, remember that when the Cornell Athletic 
Director was a former track star, a new outdoor track was built, and when the AD was a former wrestler, 
a new wrestling pavilion appeared.  Maybe we need a former swimmer as our new Athletic Director? 

16:32:06 From  Beth Milles  to  Everyone: 

 Thank you, Risa.(it was 2009-10) 

16:33:06 From  Richard Bensel  to  Everyone: 

 I wonder how much money is being spent on Cornell Tech...a very minor fraction would fund the 
pools. 

16:33:42 From  Ashleigh Newman  to  Everyone: 

 Thank you everyone. If you are interesting in co-sponsoring or suggesting amendments, please 
email me: alw43@cornell.edu. It is our goal to receive feedback and bring this up for a vote next month. 

16:46:15 From  Alex Nading  to  Everyone: 

 It seems to me that students of color and first gen students already have lots of experience “out 
of their comfort zone” 

16:49:16 From  Doug Antczak  to  Everyone: 

 I think we should keep the swim test. Although it may be stressful for some students, the test 
requirement is also an opportunity for all Cornell students to achieve at least a modest level of 
competency in an important life skill. 

16:51:33 From  Wendy Wilcox (she/her)  to  Everyone: 



 What is the cost of taking the PE 1100 course? 

16:52:41 From  Malte Ziewitz  to  Everyone: 

 What do students think about the requirement, especially those who come to Cornell not being 
able to pass the test “out of the gate”? 

16:52:43 From  Alex Nading  to  Everyone: 

 I also think we should be careful about the “saving” students of color narrative, too.  It 
resonates in disturbing ways with the rationale of Native American boarding schools and colonial 
education 

16:54:41 From  Wendy Wilcox (she/her)  to  Everyone: 

 Also agree with this point Alex. 

16:55:01 From  Adam Anderson  to  Everyone: 

 Good point Alex 

16:55:36 From  Ryan Lombardi  to  Everyone: 

 @Wendy. I was just able to confirm there is no additional cost to enroll in PE 1100: Beginning 
Swimming. 

16:55:58 From  Adam Anderson  to  Everyone: 

 Thanks Wendy that is good to hear 

16:56:21 From  Adam Anderson  to  Everyone: 

 I mean Ryan! 

16:56:42 From  Wendy Wilcox (she/her)  to  Everyone: 

 Thanks Ryan.  Glad to hear that the lessons are not a barrier. 

16:57:24 From  Roxanne Marino  to  Everyone: 

 Can students who feel they can’t pass the swim test enroll in PE1100 first, and then take the 
test?  This might alleviate some of the stress over the test, and accomplish helping students with more 
comfortably learning an important life skill? 

16:59:42 From  Wendy Wilcox (she/her)  to  Everyone: 

 I still worry that students of color feel a certain ostracization of having to take a PE course that 
perhaps their counterparts can opt out of because of access to pools and swim lessons. 

17:00:04 From  Ryan Lombardi  to  Everyone: 

 @Roxanne. Yes they can. 

17:00:13 From  Richard Bensel  to  Everyone: 



 Hmm...That resolution does not in any way involve a legal question.  And five months for a legal 
opinion, if it did, is absurd. 

17:00:30 From  Courtney Roby  to  Everyone: 

 Send them where? 


